JULY 14, 2025 REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING

Meeting called to order by Chairman Nett. Present for the board was Jeff Nett, Robert Van,
George Peterman, Patty Nett and Karin Hetcher. Public present was Adam Blader and Rick
Sroka. Motion by Supervisor Peterman to approve the agenda. Seconded by Supervisor Van.
Motion carried. (board had quorum).

Motion by Supervisor Van to approve the minutes of the June 9, 2025 meeting. Seconded by
Supervisor Peterman. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s report by Treasurer K. Hetcher: Room tax check received from Boards was rejected
by the bank for no funds. Call was made to them and a replacement check has been received
that was written on the correct account. Will be trying to process that check.

Clerk’s report by Clerk P. Nett: Review of the town hall was done by WEC at the April 2025
election. Will go over the items with the board and return the paperwork.

Public comments: Rick Sroka appears regarding possible road work on road by his home.
Adam Blader appeared regarding his mowing business and is available to mow the ditches
along the town roads. Since the Highway has not mowed yet and is short of workers at this
time. The Board would like Mr Blader to mow the town roads before the next meeting and then
come into the next meeting will discuss a possible long-term contract.

Correspondence reviewed and no Zoning matters.

No report on Bughs Lake Management Dist but the annual meeting will be held on August 23 at
the Town Hall.

Motion by Supervisor Peterman to approve the following operators licenses: Brady Bowden and
Matias Jonas both for Family Fil and Dylan Kubasta for Billy B's Bar. Seconded by Supervisor
Van. Motion carried.

Fire District reports: No meeting this month for Wautoma Fire Dept per Supervisor Van. Review
of Wild Rose Fire Dept meeting by Supervisor Peterman.

Roads: Bicentennial Road will undergo grinding in August. Highway Dept has been advised of
the wash boarding the road at this time.

Motion to pay bills by Supervisor Van with check #4050 to check #4052. Seconded by
Supervisor Peterman. (board had quorum).

Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Peterman. Seconded by Supervisor Van. Motion carried.

Patty Nett, Clerk

NEXT MEETING: MONDAY, AUGUST 11, 2025 AT 6:30PM

ALSO, REMEMBER THAT SEPTEMBER MEETING DATE WILL BE CHANGED TO
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 4, 2025 AT 6:30PM



